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   The Federation's Rosh Chodesh Jewish 
women's club had another successful meeting on 
December 1st as we welcomed a lecturer from the 
organization Destiny Rescue.  The Women's 
group learned more about the issue of human 
trafficking and was able to donate $175 to the 
organization by way of purchasing goods from 
their jewelry bazaar.  All jewelry was handmade 
by women who have been saved by the Destiny 
Rescue organization.  A warm thank you to 
Bonnie Pomerantz for hosting this educational and 
fun event! 
   We look forward to you attending our next event 
that will be held January 2nd at 6 p.m. at 
Congregation Achduth Vesholom when we learn 
and play the game Mah Jong!  All levels of players 
including beginners are welcome!. Come and 
learn this exciting game by RSVP'ing to the 
Jewish Federation office by the end of December. 
 We can't wait to see you there! 
   Please remember that Rosh Chodesh is open to 
all women who are members of the Jewish 
Federation of Fort Wayne (JFFW). So that you 
can continue attending Rosh Chodesh and ALL 
that the Federation has to offer, we ask you to 
please send in your minimum annual membership 
donation of $54.00. B’shalom (with blessings). 
  

Please call the Federation office at 456-0400 with 
your RSVP 

 
• January 2, 2017 – At the Temple - Mah Jongg 

lessons/tournament 
  

• February 1, 2017 - B'nai Jacob - Yavin 
Bomnolkar will come to discuss Ancient Jewish 
communities in India.   

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHEL BASSEL, SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE 
ON JANUARY 18    

 

Shel Bassel, Torah 
Scribe, Artist and 
Teacher 
Wednesday, January 
18, 2017 
4:30 p.m. - Special 
'hands-on' presentation 
for children on How to 
Make a Sefer Torah 
 
7:00pm - Why We Still Write Our Holiest Books By 
Hand and How We Do It 
    
Please join us when American born, Jerusalem-
based scribe, artist and teacher Shel Bassel returns 
to Fort Wayne as scholar-in-residence at 
Congregation B'nai Jacob on Wednesday, January 
18, 2017. 
 
Shel grew up in Johnstown, Pennsylvania and 
Dayton, Ohio and began to teach himself Hebrew 
and English calligraphy from age 11.  He completed 
his initial training as a sofer in Jerusalem in 1976 and 
received kabbalat sofrim (scribal ordination) from 
Reb Chaim Kass, a well known teacher of sofrut at 
the time. He then lived in Boston between 1976 and 
1983 where he also studied with the renown posek 
(Halakha decisor) Rabbi Mordechai Savitsky, z'l, from 
whom he received kabbalat sofrim.  
 
Since making aliyah some 33 years ago, Shel has 
written more than two dozen sifrei Torah and 
repaired and refurbished many dozens more. 
Likewise, he has done work at synagogues, 
institutions and for private customers in the US, Israel 
and Hungary. 
    
Over more than 40 years he has written many 
dozens of megillot, tefillin and mezuzot in addition to 
numerous works of Hebrew calligraphic art.  
   
Shel is currently writing a Torah scroll in Washington 
DC. When completed it will be the first time an entire 
scroll has been written in that city. 

Sponsored by the Dr. Harry W. Salon Foundation.  
Free and open to the public. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
BICENTENNIAL SHABBAT SERVICE ON JANUARY 
27    
 
As part of the weekend honoring the history of the 
Jewish community in northeast Indiana, Congregation 
B'nai Jacob will host a joint Shabbat service on Friday, 
January 27 at 7:30 p.m.  The service will be led by 
Rabbi Kornspan and Rabbi Sarko with a special Oneg 
Shabbat following the service.  Additional information 
on the weekend appears in this newsletter. 
 
ETHICS CLASS   
 
Our class is studying Rabbi Joseph Telushkin’s book:  
A Code of Jewish Ethics.  The next session meets 
Sunday, January 15th, at 10:30 a.m.  Our topic will be 
the ethics and value of Common Sense.  Each class is 
preceded by Tallit and Tefillin at 9:30 a.m. and a light 
brunch. 

 

SHABBAT SERVICES  

 Shabbat morning services are held every Saturday at 
9:15 a.m.  After our services, congregants and guests 
have an opportunity to enjoy the Shabbat and the 
camaraderie at our Kiddush. 

 

TORAH CLASSES   

Torah class meets on Shabbat at 12:45 p.m.  We are 
continuing our studies of Vayikra, the Book of 
Leviticus. We are currently studying the deeper 
meaning of the offerings. 

 

Mishneh Torah class meets at 7:00 p.m. on 
Wednesdays.   We are studying the laws of  Shabbat. 

 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL   

Hebrew School meets on Wednesdays at 4:00 p.m.  
Shabbat School and Havurat No'ar meet on Saturdays 
at 9:30 a.m.■ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Auditions at Arts United Center:   
January 3 & 4: 4-6 PM 

Performances at Black Box Theatre 
February 3: 7 PM 

February 4: 2 PM & 4 PM 

February 5: 2 PM 

Special School Shows at Wayne High 
School 
February 6: 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM 

 

$7 per student/1 free adult for every 10 
students. 
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“MAZEL TOV” to Betty 
on her 100

th
 birthday 

 

 
 

 
 

   
 

  
 

 

 
 
 

Replane Fund Donors 

 
Rabbi Javier Cattapan 
Clint & Nancy Rossiter 
Robert & Jennifer McArdle 
Lee & Bonnie Pomerantz 
Ron & Susan Glotzback 
Dr. William & Diane Sarnat 
Joseph & Barbara Wind 
James & Susan Poiry 
Andy and Janet Katz 
Michael & Pat Defreeuw 
Alan & Kathryn Candioto 
Abby Weinstock 
Dixon & Susan Butler 
Joan Arenstein 
Shauna Leavey 
Frances Pollard 
McCoy Bolt Works, Inc. 
Kay Safirstein 
Rob & Chris Ingram 
Carol Busse 
Mark & Tami Hoffman 
Kenneth & Dorothy McCurley 
Robert & Susan Dettmer 
Susan Cooperman 
Alan & Tammie Brown 
W & J Lopatin 
Edwynn & Amy Platt 
Larry & Carol Adelman 
Frances, Page 
Marc & Marcia Leavey 
Dr. Eric and Jaki Schreier 
Steve and Sally Trotter 
Kathy Bouthot 
Jane Martin 
Arlene Brown 
Chuck Replane 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 
         (L-R) Bishop Rhoades, Dr. Ron Friedman,     
        Jaki Schreier, Sister Elise Kriss, Itay Milner,     
        Rabbi Poupko.     Photo by Dr. Eric Schreier 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

   
 

   
 

 
 

 
Photos by Lee Pomerantz 

  The Martha Rothenberg Replane Theater & 
Creative Arts Fund 

This fund is created in Memory of Martha Rothenberg Replane to 
honor her memory and her love for theater and creative arts.  The 

fund will be used to encourage theater and creative arts 
presentations and knowledge in our Community. 

 

 


